
Soar Minutes 
May 14, 2019 
1:30 p.m. 

President Jerry Redington called the meeting to order and the Pledge of Allegiance was 
recited.  The Roll Call of Officers was taken with all present except Gary Kraft.  

The minutes of the April meeting were approved as read. 

The Treasurer gave her report. 

Mary Meier, office manager of the Local, reported that a letter was sent by the Goodyear 
Healthcare in April to some of the members.  This was an audit to see about those who 
are eligible for healthcare, especially spouses.  This is not a scam but should be answered.  
If you did not return the survey you should call 866 694 6477 and ask for another form.  If 
you did not reply there is a good chance they will send you a follow up letter with the 
form.  They will ask for your new Medicare number from the card you received last year. 
Thanks Mary for all the help you give the retirees. 

Todd Hastings, President of the Local, said that the school employees will not be 
celebrating their 20th anniversary until August.  Production of tires has picked up.  Many 
new people have been hired but they don’t stay very long.  Todd will be taking a new 
position with District 7 and Kip Kuhlemeier will take over the president responsibilities. 

Jerry is checking with the Senior Resource Center and Contact for speakers at our 
meetings. 

At our June 11 meeting  we will have our annual picnic at the Union Hall.  Money from the 
fellowship time will purchase meat, beverages and paper products.  Everyone is asked to 
bring a dish to share.  If you would like, you can donate a door prize and bring it that day. 
Please spread the word that the picnic will be on June 11 at 1:30 p.m. 

No new info about asbestosis. 

We need a new Vice President as Wayne told us in the November elections he will be 
gone many of the months this year.  Someone else will need to take over. 

A question was raised about the life insurance from Goodyear.  Depending on when you 
retired will indicate what insurance you have and from which company.   

We adjourned at 2:15 p.m. 

Respectfully submitted, 
Susan Walt 
Secretary 

  

 


